

Name Of Organization: McDonald Lake Residents Association

Purpose of Meeting: Second meeting of board members to discuss agenda items

Date/Time/Place: June 13/8:30pm-10: 45 pm/Peter Jollimore's

Attendance: Ann Secord, Peter Jollimore, Vicki Morton, Camille Vokey, Elizabeth Jong, Sonya Locke, Curtis Robertson, Vicki Morton, Shirley Jollimore, and Melanie Joudrey. Absent were Bassam Abousamak, Chris Morton, and Dave Porrier. Vicki Morton, secretary, took minutes and Peter Jollimore, chair, called the meeting to order.

| Topic | Notes | Action |
|---------------------------------------|--|---|
| Community Barbeque June 26 -2-4 pm | <p>Anne distributed info on the barbeque. Purpose is to get together to establish ourselves, and work towards a common goal. The BBQ will focus on the social aspect. We are also going to make everyone there aware of The Nichols Lake trail. A table will be set up for new members to enrol. Also, a table will be set up for paving information.</p> <p>There will be games and contests for the kids. Small prizes will be available. Children will be able to decorate their bike and judges will pick a winner. Volunteers are required for blowing up balloons, cleanup, etc. Bring digital camera so that we can post pictures on our website. Poster to be posted on the mailboxes informing the subdivision of the community BBQ. Info on the BBQ and joining the recreation centre steering committee to be provided at the yard sale.</p> <p>Food permit obtained. Larsen's will provide hotdogs at wholesale price. Board members will bring at least one chair each to provide for seating during the BBQ. Music will be available through a car stereo. Two BBQ'S needed and trucks to pick up BBQ'S.</p> <p>Face painting was suggested for the kids.</p> <p>Tables are needed for BBQ</p> | <p>Dave Porrier will man the paving table if available on June 26th.</p> <p>Signs to be done up by Ann for yard sale re: new memberships</p> <p>We will collect money from the BBQ but will not charge for kid's games. Board members to arrive around 1:30 to help with set up and preparation. Camille to post notice on mailboxes. Sonya obtained permit and is checking on the price of hotdogs with Larsen's. Sonya will arrive to BBQ at 1:30 with supplies. Sonya and Peter to bring BBQ'S.</p> <p>Camille to ask Kanayo about face painting.</p> <p>Elizabeth and Melanie bringing tables</p> |

| | | |
|------------------------------------|--|--|
| | <p>Ballot box is required for contest.</p> <p>Dignitaries will be formally invited. The group will be addressed at 2:30 pm</p> <p>Garbage bags needed for BBQ.</p> <p>If rain is scheduled will make the call the day before. Post on mailboxes if it will be postponed. Brochure to be handed out at yard sale and BBQ.</p> | <p>Rhonda bringing ballot box.</p> <p>Peter will address the group. Camille inviting Norwood from Brookside Homeowner's Ass. Vicki to invite Ed McDonald.</p> <p>Ann bringing garbage bags</p> |
| Road Paving | Need to solicit Forest Glade to get a yes or no from homeowners. Need 50 percent for paving to go through. 13 people to say yes for approval. | Chris and Dave to petition. Dave to answer questions on paving at BBQ |
| Neighbourhood clean-up | Organize a tentative cleanup of neighbourhood for July 9 th . We will meet at the playground at 10am. Publicize at next 2 events. Clean-up bags provided by Clean Nova Scotia. | Peter to call Clean Nova Scotia. Camille to provide info on website, mailboxes |
| Letter from Resident's Association | Want to send a letter from resident 's association to recognize HRM staff. Letter to be signed by Peter, Don, and Peter. | Peter will work on letter. Camille will get proper names. Blair, Annette ? will confirm names |
| Incorporation | Proper papers to be taken to BMO | Elizabeth will bring papers to BMO |
| City Directory | We discussed how we are never in the city directory that is issued every year. We will let them know who we are. | Peter to send Dave an email |
| Website | We would like to see more development of our website. Members Scott Redden and Karlie Mackenzie expressed an interest in assisting with the website. | Camille to call Karlie and Scott to invite to next meeting. |
| Newsletter | We discussed coming up with a name for the newsletter. We discussed the format of the newsletter. Would like to see a calendar of events, resident profiles, kid's section, funny stories, favourite recipes, etc. We are open to ideas from all members. | |

| | | |
|---------|--|--|
| Closing | No meeting for July. Possibly August for planning mid September. Future meetings open to all members as space permits. | |
|---------|--|--|